
Minutes of the Board of Licensing Commissioners for their meeting held on Tuesday, July 28, 

2015, at the Weymouth Town Hall, Chambers, 75 Middle Street 

 

Attendance (present): Chairperson Kathleen A. Deree; Jeffrey E. Richards, Director of Municipal 

Licenses & Inspections; Police Chief Richard Grimes; Daniel McCormack, Director of Public 

Health (absent): Fire Chief Keith Stark ; Fire Prevention Officer Justin Myers and Licensing Officer 

Edward Chase  

 

Chairperson Deree called the meeting to order at 2 PM.   

 

APPROVALS 

 

 Minutes: June 16, 2015 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to table the minutes.  Mr. McCormack seconded and the motion 

was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

 One-Day Liquor Permit: Southcoast Connected, Inc.  

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the One-Day Liquor Permit application of Southcoast 

Connected, Inc. on July 29, 2015 from 5 PM – 9 PM.  Mr. McCormack seconded the motion and it 

was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

APPLICATION OF MURPHY BROTHERS, INC.  FOR A CLASS II AUTO DEALER 

LICENSE AT 547 BRIDGE ST. 

 

Mr. James Murphy, Sr. and Mr. James Murphy were present. 

 

Mr. Richards stated application and engineered site plans for eighteen vehicles were submitted.  

Public notice requirements have been met.  

 

Mr. Murphy stated they bought the property a year and a half ago and property has been restored.  

They also have a property in Quincy, operating as a used car dealer. 

 

Mr. McCormack stated where the site holds hazardous materials a registration is required with the 

Health Department.  

 

Mr. Richards announced the public hearing for comment; there were none. 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the Class II Auto Dealer license to Murphy Brothers, 

Inc. at 547 Bridge Street.  Mr. McCormack seconded and the motion was UNANIMOUSLY 

VOTED. 

 

APPLICATION OF WOK-N-GRILL, INC. D/B/A ASIA PALACE JAPANESE/CHINESE 

RESTAURANT BAR & GRILL TO GOLDEN DRAGON AT 35 PLEASANT ST. #3113 

 



BOARD OF LICENSING COMMISSIONERS 

Tuesday, July 28, 2015 

Page 2 of 2 

 

 

Mr. Min Jie Li was present for the approval.  He stated that business wasn’t going so well so they 

are seeking a change of name. 

 

Chief Grimes asked if there were changes within the corporation. 

 

Mr. Li stated that it was for a name change only.   

 

Mr. Richards announced the public hearing for comment; no comment was made. 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the d/b/a to Golden Dragon.  Mr. McCormack seconded 

and the motion was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

Chairperson Deree left the meeting. 

 

Mr. Richards served as Chairman. 

 

NEXT MEETING 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to schedule the next meeting for September 22, 2015 at 2 PM.  Mr. 

McCormack seconded the motion and it was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 2:15 PM.  Mr. McCormack seconded the 

motion and it was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Lisa VanWinkle  

Recording Secretary 

 

Approved:       Date: 

 

 

 

Jeffrey E. Richards, Director of Municipal Licenses & Inspections, Clerk  


